## Park Avenue/Eagleville Road/Crawford Road Intersection Improvement Project

## **Progress Update** *November 20, 2018*

McMahon continues to proceed with the preliminary engineering work for this project. Much of the work at this time involves direct submissions and approvals from PennDOT. The Safety Review has been submitted, a meeting was held and we are waiting for the approval letter from PennDOT. The TS&L (Type, Size & Location) Structural Plans have been submitted and are being revised based on comments from PennDOT. The preliminary Right-of-Way plans are being progressed based on current design information. The Township is in the process of accepting required Right-of-Way from an approved development in this area. McMahon is working on submitting the Cultural Resources forms and the Phase 1 Archeology Task has been completed. The subcontractors are currently in the area performing test borings at the infiltration testing locations. Finally, McMahon is working with the utility companies to coordinate the various utility relocations that will be needed as part of this project. These approvals are necessary to complete the preliminary engineering phase and in order to move into final design.

McMahon Associates was appointed by the Township to perform the preliminary engineering and design phase for the project. As a general timeline for this project, the Preliminary Engineering Phase should be completed in early 2019 and then the Final Design Phase could be completed by Mid 2020. At that point, the project will be ready to proceed to the construction phase, if the necessary funding is secured. The Township currently has a \$2 Million grant as well as about \$1.75 Million in private funds designated for construction costs. The Township will continue to seek additional funding to complete the construction phase of the project.